Introduction

The hard work of planning and stocking both our endangered species programmes in the Mkomazi
Game Reserve have now settled into the day to day running and establishment of procedures, safety
and development. Civilisation is maintenance, and even if we are not quite civilised yet, with the

amount of maintenance going on, we should be.

The politics of the wildlife conservation world would put a soap opera to shame, with the endless
emphasis on seminars, conferences and research. When research grants, reputations and rivalries are
in play, pure science often becomes a secondary consideration. This seems to sideline the fact that
wildlife work 1s practical, arduous and takes place in the field. Rangers still die in the field protecting
their country’s natural resources, and economic raison d’étre. Elephants and other animals still get
poached and snared, domestic stock increases disproportionately to the amount of available grazing,
and the local communities, aware of their neighbouring wildlife since time immemorial, become the
subject of study in politically charged environments in quite another world. Meanwhile, the Tanzanian
Government tries to implement policies which attempt to be both sustainable and fair and it 1s a tribute
to a vast majority of people’s general good nature and understanding that so much remains in good

shape.

Early in the year Tony left for Kenya and Lewa
Wildlife Conservancy, where one of the most
successful rhino sanctuaries in Kenya is
managed. Discussion there took place with Ian
Craig and Fuzz Dyer on the possibility of
sending groups of 2 or 3 guards in rota from
Mkomazi Rhino to Lewa for training.
Meanwhile the JCB and Caterpillar started work
clearing the line for the new internal rhino
sanctuary fence line, which will create a
separate introduction area so the new rhino can
be introduced without interference from the
established population. This grants the
newcomers the freedom to adapt, yet offers
them some form of contact with the founder
animals. Once they have settled, the internal
fence can be used again for another internal
introduction area or for extending the sanctuary.
Wilson, who headed the team that built the
Mkomazi Rhino Sanctuary fence line, came
down to measure the new fence-line and new
isolation compound and we started work on the
arduous preparation of documents for importing
the equipment. Friends of Serengeti Switzerland
and Save the Rhino International generously
donated the funds for this internal fence.

Dr Piet Morkel from National Parks Board
South Africa (NPBSA) came up to replace the
- transmitters of the two male rhino (Jonah
Oklahoma and James Small). It was decided not
to replace the transmitters on the females, as
they could be pregnant, although we are still
kept guessing. We took advantage of a film crew
from the National History Unit of South Africa
who were filming here with their state-of-the-art
helicopter, and whose pilot, Piet Otto, is a

longstanding game capture colleague of Dr
Morkel. It was a smooth operation, albeit tense
and dramatic, and the transmitters were
successfully replaced. The thick vegetation and
heavy rain made for hard work in pinning down,
darting and following up the rhino, but we were
fortunate to have quality expertise on hand on
the ground. The sanctuary staff is now able to
get an accurate location with the transmitters.

Jonah Oklahoma, Charlie and Rose spend much
of the time together, and James remains alone.
On some nights we have seen three rhino and
even a leopard drinking at the water pans, and
on one occasion we saw Rose kneeling at one of
the water pans whilst the Bedford lorry carrying
the water tanker filled up the pan with water.

Dr Rob Brett from the African Rhino Specialist
Group assessed the sanctuary for fundraising
applications to US Fish and Wildlife and other
organisations. The Trusts were delighted when
US F&W agreed to fund the training of the
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sanctuary security guards, as well as a selection
of rangers from the Wildlife Division
headquarters at Zange. Once all the security
force have received training at Lewa it is hoped
that they will travel to Tsavo National Park to
have a look at the rhino sanctuary and re-release
programme there.

US Fish & Wildlife also agreed to fund the
purchase of binoculars and night optics which
will improve the capability of sanctuary staff to
monitor and identify rhinos at night at fixed
points (e.g. waterholes).

Tony traveled to South Africa with the
Chairman of our Tanzanian Trust, Brigadier
General Hashim Mbita to meet with NPBSA for
negotiations on the next translocation of rhino.
The Chief Executive of NPBSA, Mavuso
Msi’mang and Dr Hall Martin welcomed them
both and it was concluded that two females (one
with a male calf) plus one adult male will be
translocated in mid 2000. The price is still high,
but a small reduction was negotiated. The usual
politics are involved, as many of the East
African black rhino have been sold to a private
dealer / rancher, but that’s something that we are
well used to.

The second committee meeting took place of
the Tanzanian Rhino Conservation Steering
Group. Tony was in the USA at the time so we
were only able to submit a brief report. Mr.
Matthew Maige, the Government Rhino
Coordinator, chaired the meeting and presented
the report on our behalf. Mr. Maige has also
visited Mkomazi a few times over the past year
and all the strategies, plans and procedures are
plotted out in discussion with him.

The security force is working conscientiously
on maintaining the disciplines and systems of
the sanctuary, as well as undertaking the daily
sightings. The fence maintenance gangs are
operating well, and walk the 30-km fence line
daily in relays checking the fence and signs of
activity on the ground. Happily there have still
not been any breakouts or break-ins and,
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alongside the security force and fence
maintenance gangs, a sanctuary vehicle 1s
continually on the move attending to duties. The
security of the rhinos at Mkomazi has been
maintained since their reintroduction in
November 1997, through application of all
standard criteria assessed in approval of rhino
conservation areas in southern Africa.

A new water storage tank is being constructed to
work as a back up to the dam. The dam has held

T ; :._ .,f, I_‘.l.-.'-r!'_-|‘|. t
. it &, wﬂ'l-h . -‘L-'-"i
B e -,
k ¢ A . i ...__.:--., Y '. T-'L‘_':"d-:'_- 2T 1‘ A

R
Sy U RS, e :
A e

g E
i
i
%
.l.r
;
o -
"
|

water for 18 months, since it was completed,
and is holding up well. Tony felt that a further
emergency water source was necessary, water
being the perennial problem in Mkomazi. This
new storage tank has the capacity for 75,000
gallons (341,250 litres). Filtration and treatment
systems are also being installed. Tanga Cement,
through Basil Hersov, agreed to donate 500 bags
of cement for this project, which was a fantastic
step forward and for which we are very grateful.

The 40-year-old Bedford lorry/water tanker
moves slowly around the sanctuary on a regular
basis, filling up the new water pans and tanks
for both rhino and staff. The JCB has been
working on reclearing and extending the
firebreaks internally and externally, 1n
preparation for this dry season. The grader has
been widening the airstrip for the anticipated
arrival of the next translocation of rhino. The
grader also works on the sanctuary fence line,
maintaining and clearing when necessary.

Tony held discussion with Dr Richard Leakey
(then re-instated Director of the Kenya Wildlife
Services) about the possibility of receiving two
females from Kenya in the future. Further
discussion will take place on this when Tony has
pursued these ideas with the rhino coordinator,
Mr. Maige, and they have both traveled together
to visit the new director of wildlife of KWS,
Nehemiah Rottich, a friend and an ex founder
Trustee of the George Adamson Wildlife
Preservation Trust Kenya.

Brigadier Mbita and Elisaria held interviews for
selection of mew sanctuary personnel and a

couple of changes took place with retirements
of the old sanctuary guards and recruitment of
two Wildlife Division rangers.

The first external foot patrol set off in October.
This comprised of two men from the sanctuary,
who patrolled for 4 days on a peripheral circuit
around the sanctuary. These patrols form part of
the extension of the sanctuary security. They
were backed up by the aircraft with vehicle

resupplies and, with the Wildlife Division, were
able to deter illegal activity and arrest
perpetrators. These patrols will be sent out on a
regular basis.

As noted earlier, we do know that the rhinos
have been mating, and are hopeful that there
will be a birth soon, but it is extremely difficult
to tell if the females are pregnant, as it 1s a 16-
month pregnancy.

There have been many donations to and support
of the rhino project on so many different fronts,

but I will list a few by way of example and leave
it for each Trust office to provide the complete
lists if asked. The Tanzanian Wildlife Fund
donated new uniports for the staff housing in the
sanctuary. Disney and Busch Gardens remain
committed to funding the sanctuary through the
International Rhino Foundation.

Larry Freels donated a four-wheel bike and a
Kawasaki Mule multipurpose sanctuary vehicle.
TUSK donated considerable funds, some of
which could be used for upgrading existing
equipment and also for the purchase of new
uniforms, beds and tents.

The board of directors of the USA Trust,
alongside their own generous financial pledges
to the project, planned heavy fundraising
schedules for the rhino sanctuary and Tony
undertook lengthy trips to the USA for these
purposes which are reported later. But it is never
easy, and the incoming funds are the result of
many years of hard work, commitment and
loyalty from a great many people. More
significantly, the funds are often ring-fenced,
which enables us to get projects up and running,
yet we still have to find support for the day to
day running of the whole project.




It has been a good year for this programme - the
result of the success of the breeding and
veterinary work that has taken place over the
past four years. Much of the credit for this
programme should go to the keepers of the
dogs, Sangito and Ayubu, without whose
understanding, commitment and care this

programme would not be possible.

African Hunting Dog

Captive Breeding and Translocation Programme

from one initial recommendation by an
anonymous source to sell the dogs to zoos or
destroy them (!), it was a success. The
Tanzanian Government committed to their
original aim and invitation to the Trust, to
attempt to reintroduce these dogs into areas
where they will have the best chance of success.
The Wildlife Division subsequently started the
process of putting together a policy on wild

i

The dogs continue to breed. The alpha females
in three of the four compounds had sets of pups.
Not all of these survived, but the Trust’s policy
remains to interfere as little as possible in the
breeding packs or with the mothers’ capacity to
raise their own litters. Diseased pups are only
treated when it is possible to separate them, treat
them and replace them immediately, or when
they can be treated as a group with oral
medication.

Presently, aside from the original founder
group, there are three sets of two-year-olds, one
set of yearlings, two sets of new pups, and one
pregnant female.

We prepared a budget for running this
programme for the next three years, including a
reintroduction budget, and the Ray Rowe Trust,
which has sponsored the project from inception,
agreed to fund 50% of it.

Dr Aart Visee, the Chairman of GAWPT
Holland, and the veterinary advisor to the
project, visited on two occasions to continue the
veterinary programme and preparation of the
1998 vet report. This report will be available
from Trust offices in February 2000. Prof.
Osterhaus of the Erasmus University in
Rotterdam continued to supply the distemper
vaccines and to perform antibody testing.

In April 99 we were invited to attend a Wild
Dog Workshop in Same. The meeting was
attended by representatives from the Ministry of
Natural Resources and Tourism, the Wildlife
Division, the Tanzanian Wildlife Research
Institute, Tanzania National Parks, Ngorongoro
Conservation Area Authority, Mkomazi Game
Reserve management and ourselves. The
meeting was to determine the future of the wild
dogs currently breeding at Kisima, and, apart

dogs and the basics of this reintroduction
programme were started. JUCN guidelines are
being consulted, as well as data and published
papers relevant to this programme.

We are grateful to all the Tanzanian members
for their support. Significantly, the Government
agreed to accept the constraints of a
reintroduction programme such as this (which
has had only partial success in other areas in
southern Africa) and to carry on trying, whilst
simultaneously  keeping the breeding
programme on line as a back up.

The official report on the re-introduction
programme in Tsavo National Park (which
involved four males from the breeding
programme here - see past reports) was
published by Dr Richard Kock of the Kenya
Wildlife Services, his colleagues, WWF and
Tony. In summary, Dr Kock was positive about
the reintroduction attempt, and the lessons that
have been learnt for future attempts. The Trust’s
concerns on some disappointments of the early
stages of the KWS programme were also
published.

Roger Burrows, who has studied packs of wild
dogs in the Serengeti for over three years,
visited and spent time looking at the behaviour
and demography of the captive dogs in
comparison with those in the wild. Given the
constrictions of their compounds, much of their
behaviour was on a parallel with wild roaming
dogs, and discussion took place on aspects of
their reintroduction in relation to a captive
upbringing and its consequences. Probably one
of the most knowledgeable men in East Africa
on the behaviour, distribution and problems
with the wild dogs, it was a privilege to have
him here.

The wild dogs that will be selected for
reintroduction are, for the majority, those who
would have naturally left the original packs. The
decision on pack composition will be made by
Dr Visee, Tony and Roger Burrows, depending
on the area that the dogs will go to.

Despite the pressure of numbers, there has been
no fighting - just the usual jostling to determine
and maintain hierarchy and the pup mortality -
yet likewise there is no apathy in any of the
packs in each compound. It underscores the
inherent civilised behaviour of these animals
towards each other, even under such space
constrictions.
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Mkomazi Game Reserve

Outreach Programme

We heard rumours in January 99 that the
President of Tanzania had conducted his own
internal investigation into the forced departure
of Harrie and Truus Simons from the country
had been conducted at the highest level and had
concluded that this was merely a clash of
personalities. We have not yet seen evidence of
this conclusion in writing, and heard in March
that Harrie and Truus, having re-established
their lives in Holland, had decided not to return
to Tanzania for many valid reasons, although
they would visit regularly. This is a great loss to
the people of Kisiwani, who made several trips
to Dar es Salaam to press for an investigation,
whilst Brigadier Mbita and our District
Commissioner also pursued this matter with the
Ministry of Home Affairs.

A judgement was reached on the pastoralist case
against the Government of Tanzania for
compensation and reinstatement of grazing
permits in Mkomazi. David Anstey, the warden
who gazetted the reserve in 1951, gave expert
testimony on behalf of the Government. Sadly,
he was brought in only once the case had
reached the defense. The pastoralists were
evidently disappointed with the result and took
the judgement to the high court of appeal, where
the number of plaintiffs to receive compensation
was actually reduced. Now that the case is over,
amicable relations have resumed with the leader
of the Kisiwani pastoralist group and meetings
have been scheduled over the next few months
for assistance with their long-term development.
This work formed part of the original aim of the
outreach programme, but some of the
pastoralists had left the programme, encouraged
by overseas groups to pursue great financial
claims by taking the Government of Tanzania to
court.

The Masai Government Ward Secretary of
Engassumet and Ruvu visited us in September
and he and Tony held a meeting with this
pastoralist leader on many relevant issues.

There is still an ongoing process to challenge
and appraise the papers that were produced
about Mkomazi, the Wildlife Division and even
the Trust during this time. A lengthy task which
Government is now taking more seriously, as
the proliferation of unproved hypotheses quoted
as fact, conjecture, deliberate bias and archival
reference quoted to suit the bias has alerted
Government to the swift passage of the
information super-highway.

In September 99, the Honorable Minister for
Natural Resources and Tourism, Mrs. Zakia
Meghji, officially opened the Kisiwani
Secondary School. She was accompanied by
Brigadier Mbita representing the Trust, the
Regional Administrative Secretary,
representatives from the Wildlife Division
(including Matthew Maige and the new Project
Manager Mr. Lusasi), the Ministry of
Education, the District Commissioners,
representatives from the District Council, the
headmaster and teachers of the school, the
village leaders and hundreds of villagers and the
local police.

The construction (by Lucas Tarimo) of the main
body of the school was financed in the majority

by the Dutch Trust, in a joint cooperative effort
with the District Council, the Ministry of
Education, the Wildlife Division and the
Kisiwani Ward. We were all pleased to be
involved in the opening ceremony, most
significantly together with our Minister as
representatives from the world of wildlife
preservation. Both the Minister and the
Brigadier stressed the critical importance of
secondary education, and mutual cooperation
and friendship between those working in the
game reserve and those living on the borders.
One of the main themes of the Minister’s speech
was “animals or people - surely there is room
for both”. The Minister volunteered to hand
back the draft management plan on Mkomazi
Game Reserve to the village leaders for their
further comments, owing to objections that have
been raised over its’ contents.

The headmaster of the secondary school
approached the Trust to fund the refitting of
windows and burglar bars for one of the
classrooms which is to be used as a computer
room. He had received a donation of the
computers from another organisation, and the
Trust agreed to fund the security.

Mr. Lusasi, the new Mkomazi Game Reserve
Project Manager, is now working down in the
Umba area of the reserve and has agreed to help
the Kivingo Secondary School in Lushoto
District. This secondary school needs
refurbishing and Mr. Lusasi and the Trust have

agreed to supply cement and galvanised iron
sheets.

The dam that the Trust has built at Kisima (with
the help of the International School and Tanga
Cement) has filled up. The concrete dam wall
was constructed in order to flood small valley in
between two existing wet season water sources.
This water source supplies the rhino sanctuary
personnel and rhino water pans, as well as base
camp personnel. The dam has now held water
for nearly two years and significantly also acts
as an alternative water source for elephant and
buffalo thereby eliminating their impact on the
local communities’ agricultural developments
and water sources on the southern border of
Mkomazi Game Reserve. This elimination of
conflict has had a positive feed back from the
local people. The village elders have advised us
that for the first time in 40 years, they have not
had to contend with elephant and buffalo in their
farms and water sources.

This will lead to similar projects being
undertaken in the reserve to assist both the
animals and the local people, as part of the
community conservation policy of the Wildlife
Division. We heard that US Fish and Wildlife
may have agreed to fund desilting of other dams
in the reserve to help the elephant populations
and thereby relieve the pressure on the local
people.




Management of Mkomazi
Game Reserve

Early in the year, the Principal Secretary of the
Ministry of Natural Resources and Tourism, Mr.
Luhanjo, visited us with Mr. Ndunguru of the
Wildlife Division and together we laid to rest
the troubles of the past and resumed a positive
relationship for the future. Mr. Marenga, (now
deceased), who started the malicious
prosecution against us, was transferred out of
the reserve and a great new project manager was
installed, the court case against us was dropped
and so ended efforts to thwart the conservation
efforts of The Mkomazi Project. It all came to
an end so quickly that one wonders why one
ever felt any doubt with all the wise words and
advice of the many people who support this
project.

Mr. Lusasi, and his assistant, Mr. Chuwa have
taken in hand the reserve once again and
working together with Tony, management 1s
now up and running.

In June 99, the KWS were involved in a shoot
out with Tanzanian elephant poachers, who had
killed over 8 elephant in a matter of weeks on
the Mkomazi/Tsavo border. Arrests were made,
both in the field and subsequently by the
Tanzanian Wildlife Division. The Arusha
regional office sent in back up anti- poaching
patrols and Mr. Lusasi traveled to Dar to get
further funding to deal with this. Whatever spin
there may be about the supposed ‘bénefits’ of
the ivory trade, the sharp and horrific reality
comes into focus when Africans are shooting
other Africans in the field, and all for a tiny sum
of money ($6.00 per kilo of ivory). Only the
middlemen, international traders and dealers
make the big bucks out of this now sickening
commodity.

Joint patrols between KWS and Mkomazi are
now taking place regularly and the Trust assists

with the plane. Mr. Lusasi and Tony are
planning ranger outposts in strategic areas in the
reserve from which to base a permanent ranger
presence, with foot patrols and vehicle patrols.
Mr. Lusasi and Mr. Chuwa have themselves
lead patrols in the field on a regular basis. We
hope to take them over to Tsavo to strengthen
the relationship and areas of mutual interest.
Much of this has already been designated in
official cross border meetings between both
sides so it seems like a good time to move
forward on a more realistic and practical level.
Mr. Chuwa may soon spend more time in the
Kamakota/Umba area of the reserve in order to
manage that area that has been neglected for so
long.

Tony has also spent much time at the Zange HQ
where he and Fred Ayo, the Trust’s mechanic,
have installed solar lights in the wardens’ living
areas in the HQ, plus overhauled, moved and
fixed the radio equipment there, both the HF
and VHF radio systems, and the solar
equipment attached to them. Mr. Lusasi and Mr.
Chuwa have appealed to Dar es Salaam for
funding to bring back the strong management of
the reserve and have been successful in this.

The Zange airstrip was graded as a joint venture
between the Wildlife Division and the Trust, and
recently the Trust’s grader was sent over there to
grade the reserve perimeter road between
Kisima and Zange and also to regrade the Zange
airstrip. Mr. Lusasi put the fuel in and the Trust
did 8 days work on the airstrip. Mr. Lusasi
backed up the Trust’s labourers working on the
road system with 6 of his own labourers.

The next joint project will be the installation of
electricity at Zange. In 1993 the Trust paid for
the sitting, drilling and sinking of a borehole at
Zange. Water was found but subsequently
nothing was done to make use of facility. With
advice from Tony, Mr. Lusasi has now got
agreement from the Wildlife Division in Dar es
Salaam and the Same District Council to pay for
the electricity company to bring their lines (with
a step down transformer) down from the road
into the HQ. The Trust will then pay for a water
pump and it is agreed that this water resource
will be made available to the villagers in the
settlements surrounding the HQ, on the basis of
their respect of the borders of the reserve.
Electricity will also be of great assistance to the
general running of the HQ.

Tourism

The District Commissioner Same, with the District Development officers from all three districts
surrounding MGR (Same, Lushoto and Mwanga), and the Wildlife Division management held a
workshop on tourism in MGR and concluded that they supported low impact photographic tourism,
including casual and weekend tourism. In October 99, Abercrombie and Kent also sent in
representatives to look at the potential for a top end of the market tented camp and/or mobile

camps.

Nina

Nina continues to do well, and is still alone. As
Daphne Sheldrick has said - the longer an
elephant has been in captivity, the longer she

will take to adapt and integrate with other

elephants. Bearing in mind that she spent 27
years in a zoo, we are not surprised by her single
status. Often the guys in camp play football in
the afternoon, and the sound of Nina crashing
around in the surrounding bush attracts not the
slightest bit of attention.
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Neumann's, through Ibero and Mazao, have
continued to extend their generosity for
assistance with the field communications and
office back up. It seems ridiculous to wax lyrical
on the advantages of a telephone and fax, but for
us it has been a great blessing. Paul Chauveau
and Ian Myers of the Communications Company
designed and built the system, which operates
through a series of radios and antennas and
telephone patches into the Moshi telephone
exchange. It has certainly changed our lives on an
administrative, technical and safety level. Thank
you all very much.

Mweka Wildlife College have established an
endangered species section and visited with
students to look at the programmes in Kisima
Camp and to gain practical knowledge. Dr Titus
Mlengaya, the chief vet of Tanzania National
Parks. Dr Richard Kock and Phil Matthews came
in a helicopter on a rinderpest survey sponsored
by the EU and The Tanzanian Wildlife
Conservation Monitoring Unit came to do a
game count.

We received a visit from the Principal Secretary
of the Ministry of Home Affairs, and his family,
whose home is near Same, and the Chief Justice
of Tanzania also visited to see the rhino
sanctuary. Our District Commissioner, Peter
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Jipe

Jipe, the lioness, made her first kill when she
was less than a year old. She stalked and
brought down an impala. Impressive (to a
human) for an animal that has been raised by
humans since 3 weeks of age. Her keepers are
Zacharia and Ombeni, although she is quite
happy to spend time with a select few, including
Elisaria. We are still pursuing the possibility of
bringing down another lioness from Nairobi
Animal Orphanage to integrate with her. The
Born Free Foundation and Sarah Macoun have
helped with funds towards this programme of
rehabilitating her to the wild.

Tony fitted a telemetry transmitter collar on her
and on October 9th, Zacharia and Tony walked
her into the rhino sanctuary and into her new
compound. This compound had been sited and
built over the past year, as part of the process of
her eventual rehabilitation back to the wild. She
settled down immediately and within days was
able to stay out all day.

Zacharia and Ombeni stay fairly close, always
in telemetry range and always on the radio, but
generally allow her to follow her own mind. In
early November, she stayed out all night for the
first time. Zacharia went to look for her at 6.00
am the next day and found her with a full

stomach, having just hunted. This is another
step forward in her slow return to freedom. The
technique used is that which George Adamson
and Tony used 1n Kora for over 18 years, with
some improvements, but it is a long, cautious
and considered approach with the emphasis on
care.
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Kangwa, who became a good friend left for
another region and we have met the new District
Commissioner, albeit in the flurry of the
Secondary School opening.

Elisaria Nnko, the operations manager, oversees
the daily running of the base camp, the rhino
sanctuary and the wild dog project. The
workshop is never still and the vehicles move in
and out for preventative maintenance, overhauls
and daily checks. All the plant machinery has
broken down, but we are lucky to have
experienced mechanics, who, together with Tony,
are able to pin down any problems. JCB in the
UK has been very generous with the continual
supply of spare parts, and advice. Eric Winberg
of NOREMCO is always on the other end of the
phone helping to identify areas of trouble, and
pointing us in the right direction to rectify the
problems.

Anytime there is a serious breakdown of any of
the equipment in camp which cannot be fixed in
the workshop, it always means extended trips to
Arusha, Moshi or Dar es Salaam usually
undertaken by Elisaria, to fix these machines or

: equipment. The money needed to fix and
. maintain
. considerable and can often dynamite the

these machines externally is

carefully planned monthly budgets.

The Dutch Trust donated a secondhand
Landrover Pick-up and TUSK gave a donation to
upgrade the equipment. Elsa Conservation Trust
and the Friends of Mkomazi continue their solid
support as did the Goldman Environmental
Foundation and Peter Morton. BFP agreed to
extend their annual donation of fuel, which
makes a great difference to our lives and our
budgets. The Caterpillar Grader, JCB, Tractor
and Trailer, Bedford and all the Landrovers are in
continual use and we now estimate that we need
4 loads of fuel annually. We are also in discussion
with BP on the Avgas for the next translocation of
rhino from Addo to Mkomazi. Kirstin Cameron
at Fleet Air has helped us out on many occasions
with charter flights and has allowed her pilots to
help us take the Trust’s aircraft up to maintenance
facilities for the standard checks.

Simon Trevor, a wildlife cinematographer for
over 35 years, has put together a foundation for
education on wildlife issues through film. His
footage over these years has covered the most
dramatic events in the preservation of wildlife.
He is using this footage to put together films to
educate on the cause and effects of various
decisions that have been made (or otherwise),
and in so doing plotting the curve of
environmental policy and field results over an

~ extended period of time. We are pleased to be
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Kora National Park

Tony held discussion with Richard Leakey on
the future development of Kora and the Trust
remain committed to this, although the
considerable disciplines of The Mkomazi
Project do not allow for much time.

The Trust hope to continue the funding for The
Flying Doctor’s Society medical clinics in
Asako Village, which through the enthusiasm
and commitment of Dr Anne Spoerry, had taken
over Tony’s pledge to the people of Asako. Very
sadly, Dr Spoerry passed away in her sleep in
February. She was 80 years old.

Water rehabilitation was also taken in hand, and
we are in contact with AMREF regularly to try
to pursue these projects. We received a 1999 -
2000 budget in August 99, which included
proposals for both the clinics and the ongoing
water rehabilitation. In the meantime, the Trust
donated funds for medicinal drugs for the
dispensary at Asako.

The Fund for Nature of HRH Prince Bernhard
of the Netherlands generously agreed to fund
the rebuilding of George Adamson’s camp at
Kora, which Tony committed both to the
Kenyan Government and KWS. TUSK has also
given funds to this. The construction will be of
the camp, a memorial, and a ranger post, and
will serve as a tourist attraction and give work
for the local people there.

KWS, with aid, were able to build the bridge
between Meru National Park and Kora National
Park across Adamson’s Falls, with a causeway
beneath for plant machinery, which is a great
step forwards for the linking of these two parks
for a future tourist circuit. George Adamson had
pushed for this bridge to be built since he first
moved to Kora in 1970.

Travel, Trusts and Trustees

Tony traveled twice to the USA for fundraising
trips organised by the USA Trust and Elizabeth
Winston. Details of these trips are available
from the USA office, and our heartfelt thanks
are extended to US Fish and Wildlife, the Ray
Rowe  Trust, Disney, Busch Gardens,
International Rhino Foundation, Tanzanian
Wildlife Fund, Global Communications for
Conservation,  Goldman  Environmental
Foundation, Peter Morton, Laura Miller, Denise
Gautier and all the Trustees in New York, LA
and San Francisco who did so much to help.

These USA trips were combined with visits to
UK and The Netherlands and it was good to link
up with a large group of supporters at the
Friends of Mkomazi dinner in London in
January 99, and a subsequent few weeks
catching up with all those who are involved in
this project. Tony gave a speech at the Beekse
Bergen Zoo in the Netherlands and met with the
Trustees and supporters of the project.
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HIT Entertainment organised for a great film
crew from the South African National History
Unit to take footage of the project that will be
used in a documentary which is currently being
edited. John Rendall came with the film crew.

Many friends and supporters have given such a
wide range of help that it would take many pages
to list everything. The support ranges over many
different levels, that I have just given a few
examples of various supporters in this newsletter
simply to give an overall impression. Lists of
supporters are available from the Trust offices.
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Trustees meetings took place in the UK, The
Netherlands, the USA and Tanzania and we
were pleased to be able to welcome Trustees and
Administrators to MGR, including Brigadier
Mbita and Charles Dobie, Dr Aart Visee, Lee
Baxter, Georgianna Regnier, James Lucas,
Anthony Gross, Georgina Mortimer, Frank
Teuling and Laura Miller.

We have great faith in Mr. Lusasi, Mr. Chuwa
and their new team and once again the whole
process of revival takes off. Twice in a decade,
but at least this time we really know what we are
dealing with and have a very different sheet of
paper to work from. The new Director of
Wildlife, Emmanuel Severre, has said that he 1s
in favour of what the Trust are achieving.
Charles Mdoe, one of the assistant directors in
charge of reserves and projects, is an old friend
and of the other assistant directors, Rehema
Tibanyenda has been to camp and listened to our
needs for the reserve. Things are being sorted
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out on a professional and practical level and the
ties with KWS are much closer and positive.
The talks on the possibility of a translocation of
rhino from Kenya to Mkomazi (through KWS)
sound good, and the next stage of the wild dog
programme - reintroduction - is in the planning
stages.

The Trusts now employ over 40 Tanzanian
personnel. All the men who work here (many
have been here for over 10 years) are now
skilled in one field or another. Mechanics, plant
machine operators, animal keepers, carpenters,
rhino sanctuary security force and fence
maintenance gangs, electricians, solar system
mechanics, stone masons, plumbers and base
camp managers. Elisaria Nnko, the operations
manager oversees all, and we have faith and
trust in their work and commitment to the
project. They each have their own
understanding of the bigger picture of wildlife
preservation in their country. Although the day
to day running of all the detail of such an
operation is arduous, it is great to be a part of
this team.

As the pressure on us increases to do so much
more, there is the resultant increase in
expenditure. We must thank you all for your
long-term support and faith in the Trusts’
endeavours. We’'re in this for the long term and
hope you will stick with us.
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Moritz Borman

269 South Beverly Drive, Suite 369
Beverly Hills, California 90212

Phone: +1 310 288 58 37

Fax: +1 310 285 96 91

E-mail: mkomazi@izoo.org

Web Site: http://www.izoo.org/mkomazi

I The Netherlands

BN Stichting George Adamson
Wildlife Preservation
(Netherlands)

Frank Teuling

P.O. Box 4093

3006 AB Rotterdam
Phone: +31 (0)10 413 0288
Fax: +31 (0)10 433 3155
E-Mail: teul@xs4all.nl

Germany
~ Aktion Lebensriume e.V. -
Gemeinniitziger Verein zum
Zweck des Tierschutzes
Professor Dr. Bernd Schiinemann
PO. Box 221113
80501 Munich
Phone: +49 (0)8143 74 02
Fax: +49 (0)8143 85 08
E-Mail:
BerndSchuenemann@jura.uni-uenchen.de

This newsletter is sponsored
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